
 
 

The Corporation of the City of Cornwall 

Regular Meeting of Council 

Report 

 

Department:  Corporate Services 

Division:  Clerk's Division 

Report Number: 2021-101-Corporate Services 

Prepared By: Manon Levesque, City Clerk 

Meeting Date: August 10, 2021 

Subject: Temporary Street Closure for Cornwall Art Walk 2021 

 

Purpose 

To allow for a temporary closure of Pitt Street from Second Street to First Street 

and from First Street to 58 Pitt Street as requested by Cornwall Art Walk. 

Recommendation 

That Council receive report 2021-101-CS. 

Background / Discussion 

On June 28, 2021, Council approved the temporary street closure of Pitt Street, 

south of Second Street to the north side of First Street and also South of First 

Street to the north side of the Cornwall Square entrance during the summer 

weekends as requested by the Cornwall Downtown BIA. 

On July 27, 2021, notice was received from the event organizers, wanting to 

cancel the remaining dates of the street closures. 

In the meantime, Cornwall Art Walk had planned Cornwall Art Walk 2021 to take 

place on Friday, August 27, 2021, from 4:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. on the already 

closed portion of Pitt Street. 

  



 
 

Although, the temporary street closures for the remainder of the summer have 

been cancelled, the closure of Pitt Street south of Second Street to the north side 

of First Street and also South of First Street to the north side of the Cornwall 

Square entrance will be reinstated on Friday, August 27, 2021, from 2:00 p.m. to 

8:00 p.m. to allow for the Cornwall Art Walk 2021. 

The organization will be responsible to comply with the aforementioned 

requirements and the City’s Corporate Policy on Temporary Street Closures for 

Special Events including notification, public advertisement, contacting all 

emergency services, arrange for detour routes and temporary signage, 

commercial general liability, and indemnification.  However, the Office of the City 

Clerk will assist in these endeavours. 

The Organizer must demonstrate how they will comply with the applicable 

COVID-19 public health and workplace safety measures as outlined by the 

Province of Ontario’s Roadmap to Reopen Regulation, which is enforced locally 

by the Eastern Ontario Health Unit.   

Accessibility Impact 

During the summer, patios have been extended to the sidewalks sometimes 

creating barriers to persons with disabilities who rely on assistive devices.  The 

temporary road closure will allow persons with disabilities to move around freely 

on the road without fear of traffic. 
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